
 

 

 

 

 

  

A message from Mrs Cresswell 

We have a very full newsletter this week which reflects how many different activities and events have taken place or are planned in school 

before the end of term. The children in KS2 have been working hard in rehearsals and are looking forward to performing ‘Mary Poppins’ 

next week.  

This week we have received our KS2 SATS results. We are very proud of all of the Year 6 children and how well they have done. Well done 

Year 6! 

Wishing you all a restful weekend in the sunshine.  

With my best wishes 

Clare Cresswell 

Our school value this half term is: 

Peace. 

 

‘The Lord gives strength to his people and blesses them with Peace. 

Psalm 29.11 
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End of Year Reports 

 
Please make sure you acknowledge you have received your child’s report by following the link at 

the bottom of the report.   

 

 

Open Day 

 
It was great to see so many parents/carers in school last week during our open day. I hope it was a good opportunity to see the work the 

children have completed throughout the year and see some of the wonderful displays around the school.  

https://www.st-pauls.enfield.sch.uk/


  

Junior Production 

 
It has been lovely to hear all the fantastic singing and view some very talented 

actors as rehearsal continue for the junior production, which as you will know 

this year is Mary Poppins. The school production truly is a wonderful example of 

our community coming together to create something special which we can all 

be proud of. I am sure those of you who will be in the audience next week will 

really enjoy the performance.  

Coming soon… 

FOSPS’ Break the Rules Day 

 
Our fun end of term FOSPS fund raiser will be ‘Break the Rules 

Day’ for the children. On Monday 18 July we are letting the 

children break up to 10 different rules. More information will 

follow about this exciting event! 

Confirmation 

 
Congratulations to those 

children who were confirmed 

both at St Paul’s and St Peters 

churches recently. I know the 

children have worked really 

hard and it was a very special 

occasion for all involved.  

 

Lost property 

 
We have a large amount of lost property in school at the 

moment. Please make sure all uniform is named so we are 

able to return lost items to their owner. Lost property will 

be available to view from the 19 July.  



  

Recorder concert 
Parents/carers of children in Year 3 please come and join us on the 

18 July at 3pm where the children will be performing in a concert to 

share their newly learnt recorder skills.  

Transition morning 

 
We will be holding a transition morning on the 18 July 

where the children will have an opportunity to visit their 

new classroom and spend time with their new class teacher 

ahead of September.  

 

 

School Street 

 
We still need a few more volunteers to be part of the school 

street rota. If you are able to spare some time either first 

thing in the morning or at the end of the school day please 

let Mr Crouch know. We are particular short of people on 

Wednesday pm, Thursday am and Friday pm.  

Spanish Days 

 
Hola! On the 19 and 20 of July the school will enjoy 

some Spanish activities. Every year group at school 

will be busy attending some Flamenco and 

storytelling workshops. Flamenco workshops will be 

carried out on Tuesday, so children are able to wear 

some Spanish style clothes (red and yellow, Spanish 

football teams’ T-shirts, flamenco dresses…). There 

will be a special themed lunch where there will be a 

range of delicious Spanish food available.   

 

 

 

 

Summer Fete 

 
Following two years of not having a fete, it was so heart-warming to be able to hold the Summer Fete at school again. Thank you to Zoe 

Ryder for her time and organisation skills in putting the fete together and all the volunteers on the day who helped make the event run so 

smoothly and be such a success. As always, the children performed with confidence and enjoyment to make the Pageant a fantastic 

spectacle. Thank you to all of the staff who helped choreograph the pageant dances. 

 

FOSPS 

 
As we come towards the end of the academic year I would like to say a huge ‘thank you’ to all of the FOSPS committee. Since September 

FOSPS have organised a number of different successful events which have been enjoyed by all. The money raised at all of these events has 

helped the school purchase a number of different resources including most recently a new lighting desk which will be used in the 

production next week. As a school we are so grateful for all the hard work, time and dedication given by FOSPS and are aware how 

important the donations are. A special ‘thank you’ to Jacky Mansfield for all her time and hard work who is stepping down from being 

Chair of the FOSPS after 8 outstanding years.  



Sports news 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

House Points 
 

1 July 2022 8 July 2022 

Radcliffe 260 Compton 
258 

Ringwood 196 Ringwood 

Compton 189 Radcliffe 214 

Sherbrook 183 Sherbrook 200 

 

Hairstyles 

To prevent the spread of nits and to maintain the school’s 

uniform standards, please ensure that, if your child’s hair falls 

below the jawline, it is tied back in a neat, full ponytail, 

pigtails or a bun. 

 

 

 

KS2 Annual Service Collection 

 
Thank you to everybody who contributed to our Cancer Research Giving Page. 

We raised an incredible £215 for this amazing charity. 

 

 

 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
  

 

  

Mr Timbrell’s Book 

Recommendations 

Rec: Little One by Jo Weaver 

Y1: Islandborn by Junot Diaz 

Y2: Ramadan Moon by Na'ima B Robert 

Y3: The Secret of Black Rock by Joe Todd Stanton 

Y4: Viking Voyagers by Jack Tite 

Y5: Tall Story by Candy Gourlay 

Y6: Maps by Aleksandra Mizielinski 

Football Success 

Congratulations to Alex, Seb and Ben in Year 5 who took part 

in a football tournament last weekend. It sounds like the boys 

and their team were very successful and managed to win the 

whole tournament. Well played boys!   

 



  

School Trips 

 

 

Year 1’s trip to Walton on the Naze 

 
Year 1 went to Walton on the Naze. It was the first time on a big coach and it was very exciting. The weather was beautiful and a 

good time was had by all. We played on the beach and then walked along the promenade to look at the beach huts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2’s trip to Epping Forest 

 
Last week Year 2 went on an educational visit to Epping Forest Field Centre linking to their Science topic on plants. The children 

had a wonderful time learning about plants, using games and other activities to name the stages of a plant's life cycle, the structure 

of a plant and how they grow. They also learnt about trees, how we can identify them and what they need to germinate.   

 



  

Year 3’s trip to the Verulamium Museum 

 
Year 3 really enjoyed their trip the Verulamium Museum which was built on the site of one of the largest Roman cities in Britain. They 

were able to see a range of Roman artefacts and take a closer look at Roman mosaics. The workshop centred around how the Romans 

lived in the town and what everyday objects they used. It was a fantastic day!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4’s trip to the Science Museum 

 
The Year 4 classes visited the Science Museum on Tuesday, travelling by public transport. We enjoyed the interactive exhibits which 

brought to life our States of Matter and Electricity topics. We also visited the space exhibition which will support our Year 5 

curriculum. Our group listened intently to a talk on acids and alkalis. The children were very well behaved and gained a lot from the 

experience. 

 



 

FOSPS News  
 

Summer Fete 

Our annual Summer Fete was a fantastic, fun-filled afternoon! It was wonderful to be able to come together again! The children 

were amazing in the Pageant and hopefully they enjoyed all the rides, stalls and food. We’re still finalising costs and sponsorship 

money, but expect to have raised just over £8,000 which is absolutely incredible! Thank you to everyone for coming along and an 

enormous, heartfelt thank you to all those who volunteered and gave their time to help set up, clear up or run the stalls. We truly 

couldn’t do it without your support and hope everyone had lots of fun… even if the weather didn’t quite go to plan! 

 

Father’s Day Stall 

Our Father’s Day stall raised an amazing £1,300! As always, it was a really lovely event to run with all the children taking their time 

to choose some special presents. We hope all the treats were a hit… no doubt lots of chocolate was eaten and cups of tea made! 

 

200 Club Winners 

The 200 Club winners for June are as follows: 

£50 - 166 Andrew Woodward 

£20 - 136 Chanelle Stavrou 

£10 - 4 vacant 

 

Congratulations to our winners. We still have some numbers available, so it’s not too late to register. It only costs £10 to have a 

number and registration is quick and easy - just fill in the form using the following link: https://forms.gle/fcNqHrXb5dUVo7uP6 

 

Pre-loved Uniform Sale 

On Wednesday 13 July there will be a pre-loved uniform sale by the playground from 3-4pm. If you have any badge uniform items 

such as jumpers, PE kit etc that you’d like to donate please drop them to reception on Monday or Tuesday. Please note both cash 

and card payment will be possible.  

 

Break the rules day - Monday 18 July 

It’s back! Unsurprisingly, this end of term event is always a firm favourite with the children. They will be able to choose the rules 

they’d like to break (from a set list) and make a donation based on the number they break on the day. Details are just being 

finalised, so we’ll have more updates very soon. Watch this space! 

 

AmazonSmile Prime Day Deals 

Did you know that if you shop Amazon Prime Day deals on the 12th and 13th of July, Amazon will double donations. 

 

Simply shop with AmazonSmile ON in the Amazon Shopping app or at www.smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/281060-0, and AmazonSmile 

will automatically generate a donation for the school on every eligible purchase, at no cost to you. 

 

Match Funding 

Don’t forget that many companies offer employees a chance to increase their fundraising by matching the money they’ve raised at 

events. This can really help to boost our efforts, so if your company would like to get involved or you have any queries please don’t 

hesitate to contact FOSPS to find out more. 

 

AUTUMN TERM - SAVE THE DATES!!!  

While everyone is almost on final countdown to the summer holidays we’re already busy planning plenty of Autumn fun…. so pop 

these dates in the diary: 

 

Outdoor cinema - Friday 16 September  

This is always a lovely night for all the family to enjoy. We’re currently finalising the film and other details, so for now save the date! 

 

Disco - Friday 14 October 

Our October disco is always ‘Spooktacular’!!….so mark the date in your diary. More details to follow after the holidays. 

 

Christmas Market - Saturday 3 December 

Jingle all the way! The FOSPS Christmas market is bound to get you into the festive spirit! Lots more details to follow, so for now 

just pop the date in your diary before it fills up! 

 

Love 

FOSPS x 

https://forms.gle/fcNqHrXb5dUVo7uP6
http://www.smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/281060-0

